
 
                             

                              Town of Whitingham     

                             Cemetery Commission      

                                   

                                  MINUTES OF November 3, 2021 
 

These Minutes will be accepted into the public record (with any corrections noted) at a future meeting of the 

Whitingham Cemetery Commission. 

 

Attendees: Dana Dix, Chair, Adam Ranslow, Brad Lackey.  

 

Dana called meeting to order at 6:37 p.m.   

 

Additions/Deletions: None. 

 

Commission discussed budget items for the next fiscal year.  A motion was made by Dana Dix to 

maintain the same budget figures as the previous fiscal year, seconded by Adam. All in favor. 

 

Commission discussed a comment made by a member of the town that there is a dangerous drop off 

to the brook along the lower roadway in Jacksonville Cemetery.  Commission believes a wooden 

split rail fence or metal posts with cables would work best there.  Dana will try to get prices on the 

different options. 

 

Commission discussed a natural conservancy easement along the steep bank to the brook at 

Jacksonville Cemetery that was proposed by the State of Vermont ANR and WRC for a possible 

flood hazard resiliency project.  The commission has no opinion on the matter at this time, but if it is 

pursued further, much more information is requested. 

 

Commission discussed the recent damage done to the stonewall surrounding Boyd Cemetery.  It 

was decided that it is not necessary to get the stonewall fixed back to its previous condition, but just 

to pile it back up and clean things up so it doesn’t look like a mess.  Dana will check with Deerfield 

Valley Maintenance to see what they would charge. 

 

Dana Dix made a motion to approve the minutes for meetings on April 7, 2021 and July 28, 

2021, Adam seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Dana Dix made a motion to adjourn at 8:05 p.m., Adam seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Brad Lackey, Clerk. 

 

 


